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Family, Friend and Responsible    

          Party Newsletter
                 March 2015
Dear Strathmere Lodge resident’s family member/friend/responsible party:

Changes and Improvements– 2 booster pumps have been added to the Bear Creek water system to reduce waiting time for hot water from the taps.
A parabolic mirror has been installed in Bear Creek near the Communications desk to provide for more visual security. 
Annual Survey- Please note the letter on the last page of this newsletter [page 4] and complete and return the attached survey by April 30th, or sooner if possible.

Activity Calendar - Don’t forget to pick up and check out the monthly Recreation calendars [available in each RHA and also posted on our website] for events that you may find of interest and would like to attend along with your family member. 

You are encouraged to join us at any time, especially for Home events such as: 
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Dance Factor Dance Recital – Sat. Mar. 28th at 1:45 pm
Randy Gray entertains on Sat. April 4th at 1:30 pm

Mocha Shrine Band – Tues. April 7th at 2:00 pm

The Goldies Entertain on Fri. April 10th at 2:00 pm

Performance by Smile Theatre on Mon. April 13th a 2:00 pm

Happy Hour with Jentleman Jim on Fri. April 24th at 2:00 pm
Geri – Fashions Clothing Sale on Wed. April 29th from 9 am-3 pm in the Rose Room
Feeling unwell? -  Please do not visit Strathmere Lodge if you or anyone in your home has a cold or symptoms of the “flu” [intestinal or respiratory] and get your annual “flu-shot”.
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While in the Home please be sure to use our waterless hand cleanser before and after visiting with your resident, upon entering, and as you are leaving the RHA and the building. 
In the event of any outbreak here at the Lodge you are requested to restrict your visitation to only one individual in the Home in order to prevent cross infections.   
The 2015 Strathmere Lodge budget - can be found at http://www.middlesex.ca/council/2015/march/10/budget2015/3%20b%20-%20CC%20Budget%20-%20March%2010%20-%202015%20Budget%20recap.htm. Click on Strathmere Lodge. 
Nutritional Management Services and Brescia University College Study Update-The research data collected from the study: Are we over or under feeding residents in Long Term Care? An Examination of food intake in relation to menu planning requirements is currently being analyzed for statistical significance. 

The study involved the collection of two types of data – food intake data via meal observation and metabolic rate data via Fit Mate testing. 
To date, the metabolic rate Fit Mate testing data results have suggested that current scientific equations used to predict energy/calorie needs of the elderly may not be appropriate for use with this population. 
Part of the research team presented these findings at the American Society for Parenteral & Enteral Nutrition in California this past February 2015 and was designated with an International Abstract of Distinction.

Data analysis for the food intake portion on the study will be completed by Spring 2015, however preliminary results are showing that caloric needs of elderly in Long Term Care settings are much lower than the current menu requirements mandate. 

Thanks again to the residents, family members, and staff who welcomed participation with this likely to be ground breaking research! Nutritional Management Services looks forward to sharing more results with you shortly.
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Family & Friends Council- This group of involved and caring friends and family members meets on a regular basis to share information and discuss common issues. The next meeting is at 1:30 p.m., Monday, April 13th, in the 2nd floor conference room. All family and friends of residents of Strathmere Lodge are welcome to attend. 
No pre-registration is necessary. 
Please contact Marcy Welch at ext.226 or at mwelch@middlesex.ca for more information. Minutes of meetings are posted and available for review at our reception desk.
Let me know if you would like to see certain issues addressed in future editions: torvidas@middlesex.ca , 519-245-2520 ext. 222.
Please share a copy of this newsletter with other family members and friends or direct them to our website http://www.middlesex.ca/departments/long-term-care.
Electronic back copies of our newsletters can be found on our website. 
Hard copies are compiled in binders at both our reception desk and the staff lounge, and are available for your review. 
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Find additional copies of this edition on our Public Information Board in the main lobby. 
Tony Orvidas,    
Administrator 
Distribution: Responsible Parties, Auxiliary, Info Board, RHA’s, website, County Council, staff, other stakeholders.tL
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March, 2015
Dear Family Member/Friend/Substitute Decision Maker

Thank you for entrusting the care of your family member to us here at Strathmere Lodge.

We try to make Strathmere Lodge a better place for our residents by paying attention to their questions, opinions, suggestions and concerns, and those of their friends, families and substitute decision makers [SDM’s]. 

Please take the time to complete the attached survey. Your responses are an important part of the ongoing evaluation of our programs and services and they will provide us with an opportunity for continued improvement. 

We would appreciate your discussing the survey with your family member living here at the Lodge as well as other family members and friends in order to develop a common response to the questionnaire. The questions are from the perspective of the resident, so please respond as if you were the resident.

This survey is based on the Ministry of Health and Long Term Care Resident Quality Inspection - Family/Designate and Resident Interview Questions, and has been discussed and reviewed with our Residents’ and Family Councils. 
If you do not wish to enter responses in the comments sections please at least complete the rating sections.

Please return the survey by mailing it in the attached stamped and self-addressed envelope, drop it off at our reception desk, or leave it in the mailbox outside the door to our Administration offices as soon as possible, or by April 30 at the latest. 

The results of this survey will be summarized and a synopsis shared with the Councils and noted in a future edition of our Family, Friend and Responsible Party Newsletter.

Do not hesitate to contact the appropriate Manager, or me, should an issue arise at any time in the future. Your time and input are very much appreciated. 

Tony Orvidas

Administrator
